
 

Iõve been thinking how proud the Georgia Crop Improvement Association was to 

host the 99th Annual Meeting of the Association of Official Seed Certifying Agencies 

(AOSCA) June 24th through 27th in downtown Atlanta. With over 100 guests in atten-

dance, virtually every seed certification agency in the U.S. was represented. We also 

had several international representatives including Canada, Argentina, Australia, Brazil, 

Chile, New Zealand, South Africa and Alabama - just kidding about Alabama! 

 
As an international organization, AOSCA coordinates services including crop field 

inspections, laboratory testing and labeling. These services enhance seed quality, pu-

rity and identity of seed and crop propagating materials from state to state and nation 

to nation. AOSCAõs certified seed program and its connections with the Organization 

for Economic Cooperation and Development (OECD) encourages and facilitates in-

ternational seed sales.  

 
Thanks to the generous contributions of our members, we were able to spread 

around some good ole fashion southern hospitality.    

 
Hosting this meeting also makes me think (I know, too much thinking) how fortunate 

we are to be in an industry that has numerous organizations that work, mostly with 

volunteers, to advance agriculture. These organizations promote and finance basic and 

applied research, domestic and foreign market development, political action commit-

tees, organizations that establish standards dealing with seed production, seed testing, 

labeling, arbitration and the list goes on. Farm organizations are more important today 

than at any other time in history.  

 
As many of you know, I am an avid reader, mostly books on history. I am of the opin-

ion that òhistory is the window to the futureó. Recently I read the foreword to a 

book about Georgia Agriculture from 1850 to 1950. The writer speculated that the 

farm population in the United States by 1960 would be about 8% of the total popula-

tion. As such, the farmer vote in both state and national elections would be relatively 

unimportant. However, the author concluded that would not be a problem because 

with farmers making up only 8% of the population farmers could demand fair prices 

and would be in control of their destiny, thereby not needing government support 

programs. Can you say WRONG!  

 
My point is, we need and must have, all of our trade organizations so we can be 

heard. Production agriculture is indeed small in numbers, but huge in economic im-

pact and providing the absolute necessities of life.  If you arenõt a member of an agri-

cultural trade association, please join, and if you are a member, participate. 

Iõve Been Thinking  
- Terry Hollifield, Executive Director  
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2018 AOSCA Annual Meeting Highlights  
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AOSCA President Randy Judd presented GCIAõs Terry Hollifield 

with the Honorary Member Award. This award is in recognition 

of dedicated service and commitment to AOSCAõs mission and 

principles and is the highest honor given to an AOSCA member. 

UGA Innovation Gateway Assistant 

Director Brent Marable addressed 

attendees at the AOSCA Awards 

Luncheon. 

Georgia Agriculture Commissioner 

Gary Black provided a warm welcome 

to AOSCA members and gave them an 

overview of the stateõs Ag industry. 

GAC President Bryan Tolar 

was the keynote speaker at 

the AOSCA Annual Banquet 

at the Georgia Aquarium. 

GCIAõs Billy Skaggs visited with 

Rachel Hankins, Certification 

Specialist with Oregon Seed 

Certification Service.  

GCIAõs office staff, including Joy 

Cooper and Becki Hicks, surprised 

Terry at the Annual Awards 

Luncheon when he received the 

Honorary Member Award. 
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In preparation for the peanut field inspection season, GCIA held an inspector training on July 25-26 in Tifton. 

Along with our staff, we were joined by Dr. Roger Boerma and Ralph Johnson of Georgia Seed Development. 

At the training, Dr. Bill Branch, UGA Professor & Peanut Breeder, reviewed peanut varieties on a tour of his 

field plots. He also planted several plots of intentionally mixed varieties that were used for the training. In 

addition, Dr. Scott Monfort, UGA Extension Peanut Specialist, provided us with an update on current field 

conditions and problems to watch for. Special thanks to Dr. Branch and Dr. Monfort for their support of the 

certified peanut seed program.  

 

With almost 124,000 acres of peanuts applied for, our inspectors will cover a lot of ground over the next 

several weeks. Special thanks to our office staff, Becki Hicks and Joy Cooper, for their efforts in processing all 

the peanut applications! Also, thanks in advance to the buying point managers for your assistance! We cer-

tainly could not undertake such a task without your help. 

Dr. Bill Branch leads a discussion on the different varieties in production. Pictured (L-R): Ralph Johnson, 

Johnny Luke, Mark Collier, Terry Crane, Chase Crawford, Dr. Branch, Sean Cunard, Dr. Roger Boerma, 

Raymond Bryant, Thomas Kessler, and Nino Brown, post-doctoral researcher. 

Inspector Raymond Bryant looking at the differ-

ences between two varieties.  

Inspectors Chase Crawford and Sean Cunard looking 

at one of Dr. Branchõs experimental lines. 


